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Dr. Yoon Young-ho, the Director-General of FFWPU International Headquarters, is working tirelessly 

day and night to establish a Heavenly Unified Korea and a Heavenly Unified World. 

 

Pursuing this goal, he has been organizing special meetings in five regions of Korea under the special 

guidance of True Parents. These meetings were held in the following order: Heavenly Nation of 

Gyeonwon on December 28, 2022; Heavenly Nation of Chungcheong on December 29, 2022; Heavenly 

Nation of Gyeongin on January 15, 2023; Heavenly Nation of Gyeongsang on January 29, 2023; and 

Heavenly Nation of Jeolla on February 12, 2023. 

 

The aim of these gatherings was to unite the members of the Family Federation for World Peace and 

Unification with one heart and one mind for the victorious dedication of the Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il 

Sanctum in 2023. 

 

Special Meeting in the Heavenly Nation of Gyeongsang 

 

The "Special Gathering for the Heavenly Nation of Gyeongsang with International Headquarters Director 

General Yoon Young-ho on VISION 2027 for a Heavenly Unified Korea" was held on January 29, 2023, 

in the Great Hall on the 5th floor of Busan Church, the headquarters of sub-region 5. A managerial team 

from IHQ, Co-President of Heavenly Korea Young Bae Park from sub-region 5, ministers, leaders from 

the region, and more than 720 core members attended. 

 

The first part of the special meeting was presided over by the Vice President of the Family Federation, In 

Jin Kwon, and included the opening declaration, Gyeongbae, prayer report, hyojeong performance, a 

welcome speech, hyojeong testimony, hyojeong praise, songs from True Family members, a bouquet 

presentation, a message, closing prayer, and a commemorative photo. 

 

During the meeting, Great District Leader Lee Ki-sik expressed gratitude for the opportunity 

to participate in the providence of Cheon Il Guk and emphasized the importance of being victorious in the 

11th year of Cheon Il Guk, stating that they are determined to work closely with True Parents. 

 

President Park Young-bae welcomed all attendees and emphasized the importance of reading 

True Parents' words and becoming true children who can make accurate judgments when making 

decisions and achieve results that please Heavenly Parent. He hopes that sub-region 5 will become a 

spiritually mature region that embodies the love of Heavenly Parent and True Parents every day through 

prayer, faith, and action. 

 



 

 

Dr. Yoon also spoke during the meeting, reflecting on the difficult year that was the 10th year 

of Cheon Il Guk, and emphasized the importance of being grateful, creating miracles, growing, and 

triumphing in difficult situations. He also reminded attendees that every moment of True Mother's life on 

earth is a moment of gratitude. 

 

In the 11th year of Cheon Il Guk, he urged everyone to unite with True Mother, who is at the forefront of 

the providence, and achieve victorious results in the service of Heavenly Parent and True Parents. He 

expressed his hope that the region can become a region that strives for the victorious dedication of Cheon 

Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum. 

 

During the second part of the special meeting, on behalf of True Mother, Dr. Yoon presented Special 

Hyojeong Awards to members who had offered exceptional service in the previous year. He also 

presented Hyojeong Service Awards. The event concluded with three shouts of Eog Mansei led by UPF 

Vice President Park Pando and a resolution by members present to dedicate themselves to the success of 

Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum. 

 

 
 

Special Meeting in the Heavenly Nation of Jeolla 

 

The "Special Gathering for the Heavenly Nation of Jeolla with International Headquarters Director 

General Yoon Young-ho on VISION 2027 for a Heavenly Unified Korea" took place on February 12, 

2023, at the Grand Hall of the Yeosu Ocean Hotel in Yeosu, Sub-region 4. 

 

Over 800 people attended the event, including a managerial team from IHQ, sub-regional directors, 

ministers, leaders from the region, and UPF provincial presidents. 

 

The first part of the special meeting was presided over by Vice President Joon Lee of the Family 

Federation. The content and format of the event was similar to what happened in other regions. 

 

 
 



 

 

In his report and prayer, Great District Leader Chung Woo-cheol said, "At this time, True Mother is more 

desperate than ever before and is putting her utmost effort into the victorious dedication of Cheon Won 

Gung Cheon Il Sanctum, which will be the completion of Heavenly Parent's providence and the 

completion of human history. I sincerely hope and desire that we, as true children, will come to realize the 

circumstances and hearts of our parents and live in accordance with their will. Together, we in sub-region 

4 can triumphantly participate in the dedication of Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum and the 

restoration of the region under Vision 2027. I ask that all the blessed families in sub-region 4 be with us at 

every moment as we seek to fulfill the ideal of CheonBo families in spirit and in truth." 

 

In his welcome address, President Lee Sang-jae expressed his deepest gratitude to True Parents for 

organizing the event. He also welcomed the leaders of IHQ, including Dr. Yoon and his wife, who are 

leading the providence in service of True Mother. "I believe that heaven will surely remember the heart of 

filial piety shown by Sub-region 4 for the victorious dedication of Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum. 

In that sense, today's ceremony is very meaningful. Congratulations to all of you who are the recipients of 

the heavenly rewards on earth." 

 

Dr. Yoon shared True Mother's message to the Heavenly Nation of Jeolla, "I wish you all 

heavenly blessings this year, the 11th year of Cheon Il Guk, a year where we will celebrate the victorious 

dedication of the Cheon Wong Gung Cheon Il Sanctum. I love you all so much." "I would like to express 

my deepest gratitude to all the leaders and blessed families of Heavenly Nation of Jeolla for walking 

victoriously with True Parents last year. I hope that in the 11th year of Cheon Il Guk, you will become 

even more diligent and wise, and like the black rabbit, you will become CheonBo families loved and 

admired by all. As children of Heavenly Parent and True Parents, may you embody a heart of hyojeong." 

 

In the second part of the special meeting, on behalf of True Mother, Dr. Yoon presented Special 

Hyojeong Awards to members who had offered exceptional service last year, as well as Hyojeong Service 

Awards. The ceremony was a great success as it embodied Hyojeong's heart for Heavenly Parent and 

True Mother's love for mankind through her commitment to victoriously dedicate the Cheon Won Gung 

Cheon Il Sanctum in May 2023 and her resolve to achieve victory in 2027. 

 

 

 


